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Oliver Hoban

From: Environmental Health
Sent: 29 July 2025 14:13
To: Development Control
Subject: PLANNING APP 4/25/2236/0F1 - LOW SHAW FARM, THE GREEN

Construction of a 465 sqm extension to an existing agricultural building to provide a general 
purpose and covered manure store 
 
Thank you for the above planning consultation.  
 
There are no objections to this proposed development from Environmental Health.  
The covered manure store should help to reduce manure run-off that can potentially increase 
pollution levels to water courses and the River Duddon estuary.  
The CPRE’s Dark Skies Map for England shows this location to be less affected by artificial light 
pollution, and so any external artificial light provision should be sensitive to this.  
Planners may wish to consider whether a condition on this is required: 
 

 Artificial Lighting (External) 
Artificial light to the development must conform to requirements to meet the Obtrusive Light 
Limitations for Exterior Lighting Installations for Environmental Zone E2 contained within the 
Institute of Light Engineers Guidance Notes for the Reduction of Obtrusive Lighting GN01:2021. 
Reason: To safeguard the amenities of nearby residential occupiers and reduce light pollution.  
 
 
Regards 
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